
  

 

 

Lincoln Quilters Guild 
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of the month 
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Adventist Church 
4015 S. 49th Street 

Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

Volume 43, Number 6  August 2016 

  Trunk Show featuring Jenny Doan of Missouri Star Quilt Company   

August 8, 2016 

At the Missouri Star Quilt Company [MSQC], it is difficult to know who is more famous, the chicken that 
quacks or Jenny Doan. With MSQC as the largest supplier of pre-cut fabric in the world, Jenny has stitched 
together quick and easy quilts full of love, fun, and laughter. Combining Jenny’s love of teaching and 
experience as a former costume designer, her YouTube tutorials have skyrocketed her to quilting stardom. 
At over 28 million views, Jenny’s contagious personality has warmed viewers’ hearts all over the world. With 
the help of Jenny’s husband, 7 children, and 21 grandchildren, this family-run business has turned Hamilton, 
Missouri, into a candyland for quilters. 
Now's your chance to meet YouTube quilting "sewlebrity" Jenny Doan of the Missouri Star Quilt Company. 
Jenny has created over 300 easy-to-follow videos to help millions of quilters around the world. At this special lecture  
and signing, Jenny will cover her favorite tips and tricks in person. 
Jenny will share how she created over 20 of her latest quilts. These quilts are featured in the MSQC’s YouTube tutorials  
and many in the Block magazine. After the trunk show, you can meet Jenny as she autographs your Block! 
You won't want to miss this! 

Class: Disappearing Nine Patch!  With Jenny Doan             
                                August 9, 2016 

Time:  9:00-11:00 a.m. Class Instruction- Set up beginning at 8:30 a.m. 
                                          11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Open Sewing 

Location: College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church, 49
th
 and Prescott Ave. 

     Come in door number 2 on the south ground level. 
 The Disappearing Nine Patch is a simple variation on the traditional. Block. This is an ideal pattern for a 

scrap quilt and great way to use those charm-square packs. An easy Disappearing Nine Patch quilt pattern, this class  is 
perfect for quilters of all skill levels, including beginners.  The results are several varying patterns – it will be fun to look for the 
possibilities.    And the best part is, it is easy and fun to put together a quick quilt which will look like a complex pattern….  
Really!!! 

 Lincoln Quilters Guild August 9, 2016 Class Registration 
Offering:  Jenny Doan – “Disappearing 9 Patch” 

Jenny’s website: www.missouriquiltco.com 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday August 9, 2016 
   9:00-11:00 a.m .– Class Instruction with Jenny Doan 
   11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m .– Open Sewing 
Guild Members: $35 per person                         Non-Members:   $45 per person  
Location:  College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church, 49

th
 and Prescott Ave. 

  Meeting room on the southeast corner of the first floor. 
Your name: _________________________________________________________ 
Your address:__________________________________________________________ 
Your phone number:  Daytime _______________  Evening ____________________ 
Email: ________________________________________________________________ 
Member Lincoln Quilters Guild:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 
Send check payable to LQG to: 
Carol Curtis, 5615 S. 73

rd
 Street, Lincoln, NE  68516  

Questions: Contact Carol at (402) 466-5055 or curtis1201@aol.com 
Please make check for the amount of the class only. 
If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed  
envelope so we can send you the supply list for class. 

http://www.missouriquiltco.com/
http://www.missouriquiltcol.com
mailto:curtis1201@aol.com
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Day Groups 

 Piecemakers 
Bernina Sewing Studio, Piedmont Shopping Center 

1:00 p.m. on the 4th Thursday of each month except 
November and December.   
For more information contact Willa Smith  at (402) 
420-2422.  Please leave a message, and she will 
return your call, or email at rswd660@inebraska.com 

Ladies of the Lodge 

The Grand Lodge at the Preserve, 80th & Pioneers 

1:00 p.m. on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. Enter 
North door and take the elevator to the 3rd floor craft 
room.  

For more information, call Nancy Simmons (402) 423-
4947. 

Cuddle Quilt Workshops 
College View Seventh Day Adventist Church,  
4108 Prescott Ave.,  Resource Room 

9 a.m.-2 p.m. on the 1st Friday of each month.  

Join us in planning our Cuddle Quilts and also to pick 
up kits to work on during the month. 
For more information, contact Vicky Skuodas, co-
chair person.  

 

Quilts of Valor 
QOV is still meeting 2nd Sat of the month at the 
IQSCM and 3rd Friday (QOV awards) at VA 
Coffeehaus (from 11am-1pm).  
Contacts for QOV locally are: 
Julia Schroeder MissyQuilts16@gmail.com 
Sara Kenny sara.kenny@qovf.org 
Please note the change in Julia's email address. 

 

Evening Groups 
The Northeast Lincoln Sew & Sews  

Anderson Branch Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave. 

6-8 p.m. on the 3rd Monday of each month.  
For more information, call Kim Shelley at (402) 467-
4266 or email at scrappyquilt@hotmail.com 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published nine months of the year:  
March, April, May, June, July, August, 
September, October, and November. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lorelee Novak 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

September 

newsletter deadline: 

August 10, 2016 

ADVERTISING  
Business Ad Rates: 
A 3½" x 2" sized ad is $25 for the first 
month and $20 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is $40 for the first 
month and $35 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $10.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 
Lorelee Novak 
2510 Jameson N  
Lincoln, NE 68512 
Email: rjljn@aol.com 

        President's Message   
  The Lincoln Quilters Guild is more than halfway through 2016.  We 
  have had 5 meetings, and we still have 4 meetings, 4 classes, a Quilt 
  Show, and many other activities left to complete before our final  
  meeting of 2016. 
 

  This is the time of year when members of the Nominations Committee 
  begin to seek out LQG members to fill officer positions for the coming 
  year.  This is also the time when President-Elect Joan Yoder will 

  begin to seek out chairs and members for the various committees of  
 Lincoln Quilters Guild. 
 

 Did you know that LQG currently has 10 officers and 26 committees?  At minimum, each 
 committee consists of at least one LQG member.  Many committees should be composed  
 of 3, 4, or even 5 members.  That means that nearly 1 out of every 6 LQG members is  
 needed to serve – each year. 
 

 If you have served for many years as an officer or committee member, I thank you, and I 
 encourage you to continue your much-needed service to this organization that we all love. 
 If you have never volunteered or it has been several years since you last served, I 
 encourage you to help out.  The old adage is true, “Many hands make light work.” 
 

 I realize that individuals generally don’t want to volunteer for something new or unfamiliar. 
 In an effort to help you help LQG, the Board will be adding descriptions of the duties for  
 each committee to the “For Members” section of the LQG website.  That way, you can 
 peruse the list and see what you might enjoy.  Some LQG committees require only a 
 minimum of time and effort – so these would be great places to begin sharing your talents 
 with LQG.  In addition, serving as an officer or committee member is a great way to meet 
 new people, make great quilting friends, and to learn more about all of the awesome work 
 done by Lincoln Quilters Guild. 
 

 At the August meeting, a “Volunteer Box” will be located at the sign-in table.  A form will 
 be available for you to indicate ways in which you are willing to serve LQG in 2017.  If  
 everyone will do a little, LQG can accomplish a lot. 
 

                                           Kimberly Shelley, LQG President 2015/2016 

Small Groups 
Anyone is welcome to joint these groups 

mailto:MissyQuilts16@gmail.com
mailto:MissyQuilts16@gmail.com
mailto:sara.kenny@qovf.org
mailto:MissyQuilts16@gmail.com
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President Kim Shelley called the meet-
ing to order.  She welcomed all in at-
tendance and thanked everyone for 
signing in.  She said that the information 
gathered from the check-in has been 
helpful, such as how many attended, 
etc.  There were 8 visitors at this meet-
ing. 
There were no questions or corrections 
to the minutes of the June meeting.  
Minutes were approved as printed in the 
Plain Print. 
There were no questions or corrections 
to the May Treasurer’s report in the July 
Plain Print.  Treasurer’s report was re-
manded for audit. 
There was no Old Business and no New 
Business. 
Committee Reports 
Quilt Show (announced by various 
members of the Quilt Show Committee) 
Kathy Morgan, Quilt Show co-chair with 
Sherry Taylor, reminded the group that 
the Quilt Show is October 6-8.  The 
show will be held at St. Mark’s United 
Methodist Church.  Volunteer sign-up 
sheets are at the Quilt Show table, 
along with job descriptions of positions 
needed for the Quilt Show.  Indicate 
what area(s) you are interested in help-
ing out with.  Someone will contact 
those who sign-up to commit you to 
work and to schedule the day and time.  
She said that they really need the help 
of some men to hang quilts for the 
show.  Check with the men in your life, 
to see if they would be willing and avail-
able to help! 
Registration forms to enter quilts in the 
Quilt Show are also available at the 
Quilt Show table.  They can also be 
filled out online. 
Kathy reminded members of the co-
chair pincushion challenge.  The donat-
ed pincushions will be auctioned at the 
Quilt Show.  Phyllis Horn donated an 
adorable owl pincushion, and Ann 
Hauder donated several magnetic pin 
holders.  More pincushions are needed! 
Donations for both live and silent auc-
tion items can be brought to the Quilt 
Show table at the Guild meetings.   
There are only two more meetings left 
before the show.  The Quilt Show com-
mittee is looking forward to seeing all of 
the creative and generous donations. 
The Live Auction will be on the first 
evening of the Quilt Show (Thursday, 
October 6).  A reception will be held 5-6 
p.m. and will include refreshments.  The 
Live Auction will be held 6-9 p.m.  Kathy 

reminded Guild members that revenue 
from the Quilt Show pays for the rent of 
meeting space and for the cost of the 
speakers.   Invite people who may not 
only enjoy the show, but who are likely 
to want to bid/purchase items at the 
show! 
DeEtte Turgeon (chair of the Silent Auc-
tion) suggested that members donate 
themed baskets for the Silent Auction.  
She provided some examples of 
themed baskets:  baby items like bibs 
and a receiving blanket; holiday or gift 
items; sports/Husker themed items; or 
food, such as soup, chocolate, etc.  Use 
your imagine and be creative.  DeEtte 
encouraged Guild small groups to con-
tribute themed baskets.  She said that 
each Silent Auction item will have a bid-
ding sheet with a minimum bid clearly 
stated.  Many Silent Auction items will 
include a “Buy Now” price, which will 
enable Quilt Show attendees to pay for 
the item immediately and take it with 
them.  All donated items should be new-
ly made or purchased and in good con-
dition.  Donated items can be brought to 
the next two Guild meetings in August 
and September. 
Joan Yoder, “Quilt Mom” co-chair with 
Joni Sauder, encouraged members to 
purchase raffle tickets to sell.  At the 
June meeting, 16 attendees each 
bought $20.00 worth of tickets (160 tick-
ets total).  Another 138 tickets were sold 
prior to the July meeting.  
Phyllis Higley, Quilt Show Challenge co-
chair with Kristie Jarchow, announced 
the theme of the Quilt Show and Quilt 
Show Challenge—“Celebrate Communi-
ty.” She encouraged people to get start-
ed on the challenge!  The quilt should 
be 24” square and have three layers 
stitched together!  Use any techniques 
to highlight your interpretation of the 
theme “Celebrate Community.”  The 
quilts will be judged by Roxann O’Hare.  
There will also be a Viewers’ Choice 
award—so bring your friends!  With their 
input, you could win the award! 
The Quilt Show Challenge “Celebrate 
Community” is truly a community activi-
ty.  You don’t need to be a member of 
Lincoln Quilters Guild to submit a chal-
lenge quilt.  Encourage your friends to 
participate, even if they’ve never quilted 
before!  (Show co-chair Kathy Morgan 
said that her 7- and 9-year-old daycare 
kids are going to participate in the chal-
lenge!)  Remember, only one quilt can 
be entered per person, and there can 

be no group entries.  Full details can be 
found on the LQG webpage, under 
Guild activities > Quilt Show.  
Holly Zemke is the Publicity Chair for 
the Quilt Show.  Holly is asking to bor-
row members’ best quilts, which will be 
professionally photographed in creative 
locations throughout Lincoln.  The pho-
tos will be used in publicity to support 
the Quilt Show theme of “Celebrate 
Community.”   The deadline for submit-
ting a snapshot and the dimensions of 
the quilt is JULY 20!  Submission details 
can be found on the LQG Facebook 
page.  Up to ten quilts will be selected 
to be professionally photographed. 
International Quilt Study Center & Mu-
seum (announced by IQSCM liaison 
Bev Thurber) 
Current IQSCM exhibitions: 
Waypoint:  Quilts by Maya 
Chaimovich -- on exhibit now through 
August 7.  
Favorites from the Byron and Sara 
Rhodes Dillow Collection--on exhibit 
now through August 21.  
Quilting with Code by Libs Elliot--on 
exhibit now through September 28.   
Quilts of Southwest China -- on exhib-
it now through September 28.   
Inside the Wrapper:  The True Tales 
of the Mountain Mist Quilt Patterns -- 
on exhibit July 1- October 23.  
Upcoming IQSCM events: 
July 15:   Go Behind the Scenes, 

IQSCM guided tour, 1:30-2:30 
p.m.  Cost: $30 per person. 

July 16:   Quilts for Community 
 10 a.m.-1 p.m. with Loose 

Threads 
 10 a.m.-1 p.m. with Quilts for 

Kids 
July 16:   My Doll and I Discover Chi-

nese Traditions 
 Morning session 10 a.m.-

Noon ; Afternoon session: 
1:30-3:30 p.m.   

 Cost for IQSCM members: 
$12.00 + $7.00 materials fee. 

 Cost for non-members: $15 + 
$7.00 materials fee. 

July 23:   Quilts for Community, 10 
a.m.-3 p.m. with Quilt-N. 

July 25:   Barn Quilt Painting Work-
shop with Suzi Parron, 12-4 
p.m. 

 Cost for IQSCM members: 
$50.00 (includes cost of the 
kit). 

Continued on page 4  

Lincoln Quilters Guild Meeting—July 11, 2016—College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church 
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.    Cont’ from page 3                         
Cost for non-members: 
$60.00 (includes cost of the 
kit and admission to IQSCM). 

July 26:   Tuesday Talk with Cindy 
DeLong, “Finding Patterns:  
Researching the International 
Quilt Study Center & Muse-
um Chinese Quilt Cover Col-
lection,” 12-1 p.m. 

August 7: Quilt Identification Day, 
1:15-3:45 p.m., $10.00 per 
quilt for IQSCM members; 
Museum admission + $15.00 
per quilt for non-members. 

 

LQG Awards (announced by Awards 
Committee member Jaynee Wolfe)  
It’s the time of year for LQG members 
to think about who deserves to receive 
an award.  There are 3 categories – 
1) Lincoln Quilters Guild Life Member—
This is the highest honor awarded to  a 
member for lifetime achievement and 
significant contributions to LQG. 
2) Lincoln Quilters Guild Bright Star—
This is awarded for consistent member 
achievement and continuing involve-
ment for the betterment of LQG. 
3) Lincoln Quilters Guild Shining Star—
This is awarded for a significant contri-
bution to LQG for a single past project 
or an on-going project. 
 

The nomination deadline is September 
1, 2016.  Nomination forms can be 
found in the August Plain Print, can be 
downloaded from the LQG website, or 
can be obtained from members of the 
Awards Committee:  Jaynee Wolfe, 
Willa Smith, and Rosalind Carr.  Com-
pleted forms can be mailed to:  LQG 
Awards, P.O. Box 6861, Lincoln, NE  
68506; or forms can be given to LQG 
President Kim Shelley. 
 

General Announcements (announced 
by President-Elect Joan Yoder) 
Several LQG ironing boards have gone 
missing from the storage closet at the 
Seventh-Day Adventist Church.  If you 
have any information about where the 
missing ironing boards may be, please 
contact President Kim Shelley.  In the 
meantime, if you have an ironing board 
that you are willing to donate to LQG to 
replace the missing ones, please see 
Kim. 
Susan Hertzler is trying to coordinate a 
Quilted Conscience Project at Lincoln 
High School this fall.  She is seeking 
volunteers to assist with this project.  If 
you are interested, please contact  
Susan at (402) 436-1301, extension 
61305. 

For those not registered for Quilt-
Nebraska, there are 8 different lecture 
tickets available for Friday and Satur-
day, July 29 and 30.  Tickets are $15 
each and are available from Sheila 
Green.  Lectures run the gamut of top-
ics, from machine quilting by Kris Vier-
ra, to trunk shows by Brenda Groelz 
and Diane Harris,  to Modern Quilting.  
Lectures will be held at the Cornhusker 
Hotel and the International Quilt Study 
Center & Museum.  Sheila also has 
handouts for all you can do at Quilt-
Nebraska if you are not registered for 
the conference. 
Please see Sheila Green if you would 
like to offer a quilt for display at 
Threads Across Nebraska in October. 
 

The LQG Library reports that very few 
books that have been checked out are 
being returned.  Many Guild library 
books are still “at home.”  Please check 
through your book collection at home 
and return those overdue books.  
Please!  We need to share. 
Mini Raffle (announced by Mini Raffle 
co-chair Cheryl Kupcinski)  
$87.50 was collected for the Mini Quilt 
Raffle tonight.  Patty Shelley won a 
scrap quilting book and a bag of scraps 
donated by Sharon Minear.  Kathy Ben-
netch won a bag full of vintage fabrics 
donated by Kathy Sus Spitzen.  Sandy 
Anderson won a small quilt and a tips 
book donated by Anonymous.  Holly 
Zemke won a thread box and patterns 
donated by Anonymous.  Sandy Han-
son won a book donated by speaker 
Elsie Campbell.  Raffle prizes were 
picked up from Mini Raffle co-chair Kay 
Hoff at the Mini Raffle Table.  Cheryl 
reminded “Anonymous” that donors to 
the Mini Raffle receive raffle tickets as a 
thank you for contributing items. 
Program (announced by Vice-
President co-chair Carol Curtis) 
The August class with Jenny Doan, 
“Disappearing 9-Patch,” will be held in 
the LQG Meeting Room at the  College 
View Seventh-Day Adventist Church.  
Jenny will teach for 2 hours, from 9-11 
a.m.  Class participants can stay for 
open sewing from 11 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
Those taking the class can either bring 
a lunch or can go out to lunch. 
Carol showed a sample from Septem-
ber’s class by Yvonne Hollenbeck--the 
“Orphan Block Calendar.” Pat Kant re-
minded attendees that those who finish 
a class project and show it at a Guild 
meeting will receive a prize. 
Vice-President co-chair Pat Kant intro-
duced the evening’s speaker, Elsie 

Campbell.  Elsie began sewing by 
dressmaking.  Elsie taught Home Eco-
nomics and Special Education.  She 
learned quilt-making from her Mennon-
ite Church Society.  She likes to make 
scrap quilts, which often become gifts 
for friends and family.  Elsie likes play-
ing with color and value to give older 
quilt patterns a modern twist.  Elsie 
lives in Ponca City, Oklahoma.  Her 
PowerPoint presentation and quilts 
were enjoyed by Guild members and 
visitors as Elsie talked about “Tweaking 
Tradition.” 
The meeting was adjourned to “Show 
and Tell.” 
Submitted by LQG Secretary, 
Pam Wakeman 

The LQG Awards Committee urges 
members to help the Guild recognize 
those among us who have been instru-
mental in supporting and advancing the 
work of LQG  The three award catego-
ries are listed below.  An awards nomi-
nation form can be found on pages 7 
and 8 of this newsletter, or you can find 
it on the LQG website by clicking on the 
“About the Guild” link and clicking on 
the nomination form link under the 
“Awards” section.  
The deadline to submit nominations 
for the 2016 LQG Awards is Septem-
ber 1, 2016.  The LQG Award catego-
ries are: 
LQG LIFE MEMBER.  This is the high-
est honor given to an LQG member.  It 
is awarded for lifetime achievement and 
significant contributions to the LQG.  It 
is an honor that is infrequently award-
ed. 
LQG BRIGHT STAR AWARD.  This 
honor is awarded to an LQG member 
for consistent achievement and contin-
uing involvement for the betterment of 
the LQG over a period of time (for 
achievement beyond the LQG Shining 
Star Award level, but less than the level 
of the LQG Life Member Award). 
LQG SHINING STAR AWARD.  This 
honor is awarded to an LQG member 
for a significant contribution to the LQG.  
It may be for a single project or for an 
ongoing project. 
Nomination forms can be mailed to:  
LQG Awards, PO Box 6861, Lincoln, 
NE  68506 and must be postmarked on 
or before September 1, 2016 or, nomi-
nation forms can be hand delivered to 
the LQG President, Kim Shelley, on or 
before September 1, 2016. 

LQG Awards 
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Coming in September…..   
Yvonne Hollenbeck - “Patchwork of the Prairie” Trunk Show - September 12, 2016 
www.yvonnehollenbeck.com 
Yvonne's program entitled "Patchwork of the Prairie" is one of the finest presentations in the Heartland. 
Yvonne shows her collection of family quilts, spanning 140 years, including her own prize-winning crea-
tions. Poetry about quilts and quilters is presented throughout this awesome trunk show, which is enjoyed 
by men and women alike. 
In addition to numerous awards as an author and a poet, she also won Better Homes and Garden's Home 
Sweet Home Contest in 1989.  "Sundown on a Century" was displayed by Better Homes and Gardens at 
the International Quilt Festival in Houston, the largest quilt show in the world!  "Springtime in Dakota," 
made as a wedding quilt for Yvonne's daughter, won every contest ever entered and also won Better Homes and Gardens' 
Home Sweet Home contest and was displayed in Houston with their collection! 

 

Yvonne Hollenbeck – “Orphan Block Calendar” 
Class:  September 13, 2016 - 9:00 a.m .– 3:30 p.m. 

 
Customize a calendar with a quilt block and treasured photo – beautiful!!  Every quilter has a 
few “orphan” blocks left after a project.  Yvonne Hollenbeck devised an ingenious way to use 
hers – a photo calendar holder.  This quick and easy project can dress up nearly any size calen-
dar, just adjust the holder size to match your calendar, and select coordinating fabrics and block 
to suit your décor.  The finished calendar shown measures about 12 ½” across x 23 inches high.  
Pattern provided. 

September 13, 2016 Class Registration 

Lincoln Quilters Guild 

Offering:   Yvonne Hollenbeck – “Orphan Block Calendar” 
 Customize a calendar with a quilt block and treasured photo – beautiful! 
Yvonne’s website:  www.yvonnehollenbeck.com 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday September 13, 2016   9:00am – 3:30pm 
 Guild Members: $35 per person (includes pattern) 
 Non-Members:   $45 per person (includes pattern) 
Location:  College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church, 49

th
 and Prescott Ave. 

 Come in door number 2 on the south ground level. 
Your name: _____________________________________________________________________________ 
Your address:____________________________________________________________________________ 
Your phone number:  Daytime _____________________  Evening _______________________ 
Email: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Lincoln Quilt Guild member:  Yes ___________   No ________________ 
Send check payable to LQG to: 
Carol Curtis, 5615 S. 73

rd
 Street, Lincoln, NE  68516 - (402) 466-5055 -  curtis1201@aol.com 

Please make check for the amount of the class only. 
If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed envelope so we can send you  
the supply list for class. 

Lancaster County Super Fair  
The fair will be here soon! 
Plan now to  enter your bed-size, personal, or lap-size 
quilts and wall hangings, and join in the fun. We have 
streamlined the classes, and there is a class for your quilt. 
There are also 3 Junior class divisions this year.  Entry and 
class descriptions are available online at superfair.org.  
During the show, see the quilts up close as a White Glove 
Volunteer. Sign up to help! 
Quilt drop off is August 8, with judging on August 9. The 
Open Class Quilt division show is open Wednesday, August 
10 - Saturday, August 13. 
Questions? Contact Mary Jane Kermmoade  
at mj4quilts@gmail.com or (402) 466-2115 

Threads Across Nebraska   

October 14-15, Kearney, NE 
 

Quilts are still needed for display. 
 

Classes are being offered.   
Pre-registration is required.  Deadline is August 15th. 

 

Contact Sheila Green for details. 
 

http://www.yvonnehollenbeck.com
http://www.yvonnehollenbeck.com
mailto:curtis1201@aol.com
mailto:mj4quilts@gmail.com
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LQG Treasurer Report - June 2016  

Beginning Cash Balance 5/31/2016 $39,989.98  

RECEIPTS   

 Checking Interest $0.51  

 Membership $115.00  

 Membership-Books $4.00  

 Mini Raffle $107.50  

 Donation $100.00  

 Programs and Classes $1,425.00  

 QS-Vendor Mall $710.00  

 QS-Raffle Quilt $510.00  

 TOTAL RECEIPTS $2,972.01  

DISBURSEMENTS   

1. Operations Expenses  

 Insurance and Bonding $34.59  

 Meeting Room Rent $330.00  

 Membership Book $190.91  

 PO Box renewal $90.00  

 
Newsletter Printing and 
Postage $68.64  

2. Educational Services  

 

Quilt Show-Vendor sup-
plies $114.74  

 Programs and Classes $143.75  

3. Community Service  

 Cuddle Quilts $200.63  

   

 TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS $1,173.26  

   

 NET CASH IN/(OUT) $1,798.75  

   

Ending Cash Balance 6/30/2016 $41,788.73  

   

Current Checking Balance $13,601.61  

Current CD Value (next maturation date 
3/4/2017) $28,187.12  

Total Cash 6/30/2016 $41,788.73  

Membership  Book 

 
Sincere apologies to Sheila Green whose 
name was inadvertently omitted from the Life 
Member list in the Membership Book. 

   Kate Laucomer 

 

LQG Biennial Quilt Show 

“Celebrate Community” 
 
 

Show Hours: 
Thursday, October 6: 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.* 
 
 *A Community Reception from 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. 
 *Live Quilt Auction from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m. 
 
Friday, October 7: 9:00 a.m.– 8:00 p.m. 
Saturday, October 8: 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 
Confirmed Vendors: 
Calico Cottage, Hastings, NE 
Sew Bee it Quilt Shop, Hebron, NE 

 

New Quilt Books at Lincoln City Libraries 
The following items have recently been acquired by Lin-
coln City Libraries.  Requests are free of charge.   
To request one or more items from the list below, call 
(402) 441-8530, contact or visit your favorite Lincoln City 
Library location, or go online to www.lincolnlibraries.org.   
Submitted by Kimberly Shelley. 
 
How-To 
All Points Patchwork: English Paper Piecing Beyond 

the Hexagon for Quilts and Small Projects by Di-
ane Gilleland, 2015. 

And Still We Rise: Race, Culture, and Visual Conver-
sations by Carolyn Mazloomi, 2015. 

Art of Whimsical Stitching: Creative Stitch Techniques 
and Inspiring Projects by Joanne Sharpe, 2016. 

Baby Bright Quilts by Carolyn S. Vagts, 2015. 
Big Block Quilts, Leisure Arts, 2015. 
Big Book of Scrappy Quilts: Crib-Size to King-Size by 

That Patchwork Place, Inc., 2015. 
Cabin Fever: 20 Modern Log Cabin Quilts by Natalia 

Bonner, 2015. 
Civil War Legacies III: A Treasury of Quilts for Repro-

duction-Fabric Lovers by Carol J. Hopkins, 2016. 
Constantinople Quilts: 8 Stunning Appliqué Projects 

Inspired by Turkish Iznik Tiles by Tamsin Harvey, 
2015. 

Creative Quilt Challenges: Take the Challenge to Dis-
cover Your Style & Improve Your Design Skills by 
Pat Pease, 2016. 

Dear Quilty: 12 Easy Patchwork Quilts & Quilting Ad-
vice by Mary Fons, 2015. 

Every Last Piece: 12 Beautiful Design Inspirations Us-
ing Scraps, Strings, and Appliqué by Lynn Harris, 
2015. 
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LQG Awards Nomination Form 
Nomination Deadline:  September 1, 2016. 

LQG Awards will be presented during the October 2016 LQG meeting. 

Nomination forms can be mailed to:  LQG Awards, PO Box 6861, Lincoln, NE  68506 and must be 

postmarked on or before September 1, 2016. 

 

Nomination forms can be hand delivered to the LQG President, Kim Shelley, on or before September 1, 

2016. 

 

This form may be copied.  If submitting more than one nomination, complete one form for each nomination.  Do 

not submit all of your nominations on one form.  Please remember that members of the Awards Committee may not 

be personally aware of your nominee’s efforts, so please be specific when detailing your reasons for the 

nomination.  You may attach additional sheets if necessary. 

 

NOMINEE’S NAME:   

 

 

NOMINEE’S ADDRESS:  
  Street, Town/City and Zip code 

 

AWARD CATEGORY.  Please check the award category that applies to your nomination: 

 

 LQG LIFE MEMBER.  This is the highest honor given to an LQG member.  It is awarded for lifetime 

achievement and significant contributions to the LQG.  It is an honor that is infrequently awarded.  

COMPLETE SECTIONS A, B & C BELOW. 
 

 LQG BRIGHT STAR AWARD.  This honor is awarded to an LQG member(s) for consistent achievement 

and continuing involvement for the betterment of the LQG over a period of time (for achievement beyond the 

LQG Shining Star Award level, but less than the level of the LQG Life Member Award).  COMPLETE 

SECTIONS A & B BELOW. 
 

 LQG SHINING STAR AWARD.  This honor is awarded to an LQG member(s) for a significant contribution 

to the LQG.  It may be for a single project or for an ongoing project.  COMPLETE SECTION A BELOW. 

Note:  Please attach additional sheets if there is not enough space. 

SECTION A: 

1. List the project or projects your nominee has been involved with?   

 

  

2. How long has he/she been involved with the project or projects (if more than one project, list each project 

separately and the length of involvement for each one)?  _____  

  

 ____________ 

 

3. Why do you feel your nominee should receive this award?    

  

  

SECTION B: 

 

4a. How long has your nominee been active or involved in quilting?    
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4b. How long has your nominee been a member of the LQG?    

5. In what capacity has your nominee served LQG?  List all Officer positions, Committee Chair positions, Com-

mittees served on, or other volunteer activities (i.e, Discover Nebraska presenter, LQG Quilt Show, Young Art-

ist Project, etc.).    

 

  

 

  

 

6. What do you feel is your nominee’s main contribution to the LQG?    

 

  

 

  

SECTION C:  

7. What do you feel is your Nominee’s MAIN contribution to the quilting world?   

 

  

 

   

 

8. How is your Nominee involved in the quilting world beyond the LQG?    

 

  

 

  

9. List your Nominee’s quilting achievements (i.e., scholarly writings, quilt making, research, leadership, con-

servation, teaching, etc.).  

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

10. Why do you feel your Nominee deserves the LQG Life Member Award rather than the LQG Bright Star 

Award? 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

Your Name:   

 

Your Address:    
 Street, Town/City and Zip code 

 

Phone Number:  _______________________________________________________________ 
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Lincoln Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2016 LQG Officers 
President – Kimberly Shelley 
Vice President – Pat Kant  & 
 Carol Curtis 
Secretary - Pam Wakeman 
Treasurer – Christina Chapman 
President-elect – Joan Yoder 
Vice President-elect – Donna Welte & 
 Sherry Taylor  
Treasurer-elect – Carrie Knight 
Advisor – Kathy Sus Spitsen 

 

Thank you to our advertisers 

who help support 

this newsletter publication. 

Let your talents be known here.  

 


